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3rd June 2005

Dear Mrs Mangan, 

WORTHING’S DRAFT STATEMENT OF COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

Thank you for affording the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity of commenting on your council’s draft Statement of Community Involvement (SCI). And for sending a copy of the council’s Local Development Scheme (LDS) for which I am very grateful.

HBF does not have any comments to make on the process set out in the document as such. However, having been so kind as to send these documents I wanted to inform you of issue of which you may not be aware. Namely that whilst your letter was dated 29th April, it did not actually reach me until the 15th May. I don’t know if that is something which has been raised by other consultees or if it only affected me. I hope it was an isolated incident related to delays with the post rather than delays posting the letter on the council’s part. Clearly, while a consultation period of the 29th April to the 10th June is sufficient at the usual 6-week period, given that this letter was not received until some two weeks later it makes the actual amount of time available to consultees to submit any comments much shorter. I hope this will be something the council can look into and, if necessary, take steps to prevent in later consultation exercises which may well have more riding on them.

Briefly, on a couple of other matters, I am interested in the reference on pages 14 & 15 of the document to the Planning User Group. I would very much appreciate having my details added to the consultee database for this forum. It may be that I am not able to attend all the meetings but I would like to be kept abreast of events. And finally on a point of detail I felt I should point out that the minimum standards which the council expects to exceed (referred to on page 22) are not of the large hairy mammalian variety but rather the ‘only just sufficient’ (it’s “bare” not “bear” !).

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region
